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Well, it is now November and the first thing that pops 
into my mind is Remembrance Day, November 11. 
This is the most important day for our association. It 
is the day for us to remember those who gave up their 
lives so we can enjoy the freedom we have. “We will 
remember them.”  
  
Our  Remembrance Day committees have been very 
busy lining up the wreaths layers, the music, the 
sound system, the food, getting more chairs and of 
course making sure everything is clean and 
respectable.  
  
Thank you to the committee for the hours you are 
putting in to make sure everything goes well for our 
three to four hundred guests.  
  
On a sad note, our office administrator Lisa 
MacGillivray has resigned to go to a full time job 
with of course more money. Lisa you are being 
missed, but we all wish you the very best in your new 
ventures.  
  
John Blair, our lotteries chair also resigned in 
October. John has had may years on the executive 
and if John had a job to do you could always count on 

the job been done right. Thank you, John and thanks 
for being a friend and I agree with you. We need 
more time for our personal lives.  
  
Our club has 817 members and elections are coming 
up. We need your help; your club needs a full 
executive. your executive has been putting in many 
volunteer hours to help keep your club running. With 
the lack of your support many of the executive are 
working two or three jobs thus taking away from our 
personal lives.  
  
Ask yourselves “how I can help”.  
  
Next general meeting is Thursday November 21, 
2024.     
  
On a final note, there is still room on our plaque 
board. Have you been thinking about a plaque for 
someone you would like to remember or for your 
family or for yourself?? Just go to the bar and fill out 
a plaque slip with the wording you want and make 
your donation it is that simple.   
  
            Hope to see you at the club soon.  

PRESIDENT’S REPORT 
Bill Sadler 

Pay $15.80 – 20.00 an hour No more than 30 hours a week. 

Hours 7:30-3:30 Monday, Wednesday and Friday 
 

We are looking for a highly organized and proactive Office Administrator to manage the daily 

operation of our office. Must have good working knowledge of Quick books and maintain a 

welcoming environment for both members, Executives and visitors. 

 

Duties include: Paying bills, Enter daily sales reports in Quick books on line, enter Lotteries on 

Excel spreadsheet, answer the phones, operate the photocopier and filing. 

Qualifications: Must have a working knowledge of Quick books Online or Desktop. Working 

knowledge of Microsoft 365. Accounting course or work experience with accounting software 

programs. Familiar with Pay works program.  

Required Skills: Organizational skills are key. Communicates with executives and accountant on a 

regular basis. Ability to work well with others or alone. Pleasant and friendly individual. 

 

Drop your resume off with Bren in our office. 



 

Greetings from the Over 55 & Retired Executive.  
Things are a little quiet for us this month.  
 
Our Friday AM bowling will be finishing it’s first 
quarter on Oct 25th. It looks like a close race. 
Winners will be announced on Friday Nov 1 at 
bowling.  
 
At this Printing, the Casino trip to South Beach on 
Nov 4 has space for 2 more.  
 
Our meat draw on Oct 4th was well attended. Thank 
you to all members who worked and those who 
supported us. Our next meat draw is Dec 6th. Sign up 
sheets will be posted at the next General Meeting. 
  
At our next General meeting on Nov 12th, we will 
have a guest speaker. Phyllis Reader, one of our 
members, will speak about her involvement with 
“International Hope Canada”. We encourage all 
members to come out and hear about this very 
important work.  
 
We hope you had a Happy Halloween with lots of 
treats.  
 
Good and Welfare:  
 
5 Nov: Exec Meeting Boardroom 1:00 pm  
 
12 Nov: General Meeting John Thompson Room 
 1:30 pm 

OVER 55 & RETIRED 
Roger Briand 

President   Roger Briand 

Past President  Gord Ayotte 

Vice-President  Lisette Madsen 

Treasurer   Terry Hickman  

Secretary   Marilyn Krebs 

Bingo & Charitable  

Donations Coordinator Lisette Madsen 

Club Events Coordinator Mary Lou Talmage 

Telephone Coordinator Claudette Leclair 

Membership Coordinator Sharon Bugden 

Sports Coordinator  Roger Briand  

Membership Welfare Ron Reader 

Over 55 & Retired Executive 

BINGO 

Thursday, 1-4pm 

LGCA 2028-B1-36592 

All welcome 

BOWLING 
Friday mornings 9:30am 

September to May 

Must be a member of 

Over 55’s to play 

Membership is now 824. I completed the list of 
names of those that qualify to run for election. All 
files are ready to go for 2025. Dominion will be 
increasing their fees by $5, which means we will 
remit $38 up from $33, per member. Due to the $5 
increase that we have to remit to Dominion, 
Membership fees will be $55 for 2025. We will be 
offering the ½ price discount as of July 1, 2025, for 
NEW Members only.  

If you renew by Jan 9, 2025, your name will be 
entered in the Early Bird Draw, for a chance to win 
your 2025 dues back.  

MEMBERSHIP 
Shirley Lyon 



 



 

Beechwood Cemetery 
National Cemetery of Canada in Ottawa 

 

100th Anniversary of Armistice Tree stands on the corner of the Veterans 
Section. It is carved with three maple leaves, each one representing a branch 
of the Canadian Armed Forces, Fifty-eight poppies representing each a battle 
honour received by our forces during WW1 and a stack of Brodie helmets. It 

is an amazing sight to see in person, worth the visit. 



 

Weekly Cribbage  
Thursday 7:30pm-10pm 

$5/person (partner cribbage) 

Weekly: 
50/50 draw 

Cash prizes for top 4 winners 

“24” hand, “28” hand  

And a “29” hand gives you the pot 

29 pot grows nightly until it reaches $1000 
 

1st Thursday: various draws 

 

Note:  Rescheduled to Wednesday night 

before the Unit 283 General Meeting. 

Come join the fun!  

VEGAS 
Friday 1-3pm  Lounge Area 

Time to celebrate! This fundraiser moved the 
Fundraising Thermometer over the $11,000 mark 
for funds raised for our Unit over the past 10 
months.  
  
Our dedicated volunteers carved the roasted pig 
and served it with baked potato, baked beans and 
creamy coleslaw.   

 Your Fundraising Group organized a Silent 
Auction offering several themed baskets, and a 
Grand Prize of a large, framed piece of art.  
  
THANK YOU for the support of our members and 
friends who participated, enabling the Fundraising 
Group to realize a profit of $560.35.  



 

CANADIAN VETERANS MANITOBA & SUPPORTERS 
Sven Leppik 

Welcome to fall, Brother's and Sister's!  

It's finally here, like it or not! The leaves are falling, 
the nights are colder, and fall is officially upon us! 
With that, motorcycle riding season is almost over. 
It's been a good year for riding, with the season 
extending late into October for us. One of the last 
group rides saw Randall Trenholm, Bryan 
MacGillivray and I running the backroads thru 
eastern Manitoba. We made lots of stops along the 
way and found that many of the seasonal businesses 
had already closed down. We had some members 
participate in the Breast Cancer Awareness Ride, 
including Robert Pigeau, Bryan and Lisa 
MacGillivray. Kudos to them for going out to support 
such a wonderful cause!  

With fall, we're already making plans for this year's 
Adopt-A-Vet program at Deer Lodge. As in the past, 
we'll be working with 17 Wing Winnipeg to ensure 
that all the resident Veterans at Deer Lodge get their 
Christmas Wish lists filled! CVMS members will also 
be representing in Riverton at their Aboriginal 
Remembrance Day Ceremony, an event we have 
proudly participated in since our inception! Many of 
our members will also be present at our Unit 283 
Remembrance Day Ceremony. We also have some 
donations to make this fall, in particular to Agape 
Table and Lighthouse Mission. We also expect to be 
making more donations in December. We're loving 
the support we're getting at our Tuesday night Meat 
Draws, it's a pleasure to see such a great turnout! 
TTFN.  

Randall Trenholm, Bryan MacGillivray and Sven Leppik 

in Whitemouth  

The Provencher Bridge lit up 

purple for Breast Cancer 

Awareness  

Every Tuesday 7:00 TO 8:00  
Chase the Queen Accumulating Jackpot 

50/50 Draw 

 
LGCA RF - 39083              LGCA RF -39082 



 



 

The Ways and Means portfolio consisting of Saturday 
afternoon meat draws, pastry table, 50/50, draws and 
hamper draws have continued to do very well with 
record sales.  
  
October 15, 2024, meat draw sales were over $2,500, 
pastry sales over $200 and thanks to Shirley Lyon 
50/50 sales were $300. Wow, thanks all of you 
volunteers and ticket buyers.  
  
The two Thanksgiving hampers also went that day 
showing a $1,878.97 profit. Thanks must go out to all 
those ticket buyers and Barb’s helpers who sold all 
those tickets.  
  
And a special thanks goes out to the two young ladies 
who donated money towards the food in the baskets 
and the two turkeys that went with the basket. The 
winners were Shirley Lamm and Nancy,  
  
Volunteers give yourselves a round of applause, 
without you a club like ours could not exist.  
  
If you would like to volunteer, please let Barb or 
myself know.  
  
PS. I would also thank everyone who bought tickets 
for the Thanksgiving Hamper.  
  
I really appreciate your support. I will try not to make 
the basket quite so heavy next time.  
  
Thank you very much.  
Barb   

WAYS AND MEANS 
Bill Sadler 

The Poppy 
I am not a badge of honour, 

I am not a racist smear, 
I am not a fashion statement, 
To be worn but once a year, 

I am not glorification 
Of conflict or of war. 

I am not a paper ornament 
A token, 

I am more. 
I am a loving memory, 
Of a father or a son, 

A permanent reminder 
Of each and every one. 

I’m paper or enamel 
I’m old or shining new, 

I’m a way of saying thank you, 
To every one of you. 
I am a simple poppy 

A reminder to you all, 
That courage and faith and honour, 

Will stand where heroes fall. 



 

SENIOR MEN’S SNOOKER 
Bruce McBeth 

As of October 23rd, round 1 in Senior Men’s is well 
underway.   
 
After 5 matches in Singles, Mark Buchan leads with 5 
wins! Five players are tied with 4 wins each. Also, 
Mark has the High Run (28) to date.   
  
After 11 matches in Doubles, three teams are tied for 
first place with 9 wins each: Gord Fingland and Gary 
Lacey, Hugh Kessler and Harry Steingart, Ken Fraser 
and Leo D’Ascanio. Tom Smith and John Goodwin 
are in second place with 8 wins. Also, Tom Smith has 
High Run (30) to date.   
 
We welcome Wray Johnson who recently joined as a 
Spare.   
  

SNOOKER 
Rick Thain 

Men's Doubles Snooker League:   Wednesday 
evenings  
  
After 6 weeks of matches Perry Whitesell & Ed 
Buchan are leading the way with 8 points, followed 
up closely Mark Buchan & Sheldon Clupp and Rick 
Thain & Paul Maier with 7 points.  Ed Buchan had a 
terrific score recently with a break of 54 points.  This 
is the highest score made by any of the Doubles 
Snooker players in several years.  Well, done Ed!  
  
  
Men's Singles Snooker league:    Monday evenings.  
  
After the first 6 weeks of the season, Tom Smith sits 
on top of the standing with 15 games won and a 
winning percentage of 83.33%, well done Tom!  In 
second place are Mauro Biefini and Wayne Des 
Roche with 13 wins apiece and a winning percentage 
of 72.22%.  Many thanks go to Patrick Land for 
looking after the schedule and statistics for the 
Singles Snooker League.  
  
  
Masters Snooker League:       Tuesday evenings  
  
Mario Anania and Dave Larson are currently 
undefeated so far this season and remain at the top of 
the standings followed closely by Sonny Parisian, 
Mauro Biefini and Larry Kissick in the 16 player 
league.  Art Cabel is joining back into the league 
replacing Chuck Dyck for the balance of the season.  



 

November 2024  

 Saturday Meat Draw Starts at 3:00pm 

November November November November November 
Date 

2 9 16 23 30 

MC  
Susan Bill Linda Dave Peace 

Paggett Sadler Oleschuk Barham Keeper 

Cashier 
Linda Barb Mary Lou Deb  Peace 

O’Brien Sadler Talmage Dodd Hemlow Keeper 

Ticket Linda Judy Maxine Bernice Peace 

Seller Messervey Reed Beatty Kwasnicki Keeper 

Runner 
Lisette Darlene Birgitta Kandia Peace 

Madsen McWilliams McKay Sarides Keeper 

Runner 
Kandia Rowan Bea Cheri Peace 

Sarides McWilliams Aymont Chowen Keeper 

50/50 Shirley Shirley Shirley Shirley Shirley 

Seller Lyon Lyon Lyon Lyon Lyon 

Pastry Millie  Louise Jean Diane Sharon 

Table Blair Russell Moor Lenchuk Bugden 

Pastry Sandra Eileen Brenda Adele Gord 

Table Seal Pollock McLeod Betts Bugden 

Drum 
Dunc Weldon Wilf RG Peace 

Manson Heibert Betts Hemlow Keeper 

Drum 
Rob Les Roger Pat Peace 

Vosters Boyce Briand Parago Keeper 



 

Game Day Buckets 
Join us in celebrating the Winnipeg Blue Bombers and Winnipeg Jets at every home 

and away game with our beer promotion! Get (4) cans of beer for $18.00. Check 

out our posting board for the kinds of beer you can order 

Bring your friends and cheer on your favorite teams as they 

score points and win games! 

Get your copy  

of the band list on the 

corner of the bar.  



 

NOVEMBER  2024

SUNDAY MONDAY TUESDAY WEDNESDAY  

     

     

     

     

     

3 4 5 6  

  Wpg West Cribbage 1-4pm   

  55+ Executive Mtg 1:00pm   

 Wizard 1-4pm CVMS Meat Draw 7:00pm   

 Bingo 7pm Chase the Queen & 50/50 7pm Bingo 7pm  

10 11  Remembrance Day 12 13  

 Doors open 9:30am - 10:30am    

 Post Service Entertainment  55+ General Mtg 1:30pm   

 12:45pm to 6:00pm CVMS Meat Draw 7:00pm   

  Chase the Queen & 50/50 7pm Bingo 7pm  

17 18 19 20  

     

     

 Wizard 1-4pm CVMS Meat Draw 7:00pm Cribbage 7:30pm  

 Bingo 7pm Chase the Queen & 50/50 7pm Bingo 7pm  

24 25 26 27  

                                                    

     

 Wizard 1-4pm CVMS Meat Draw 7:00pm   

 Bingo 7pm Chase the Queen & 50/50 7pm Bingo 7pm  



 

  2024 

 THURSDAY FRIDAY SATURDAY 

  1                   RED SHIRT FRIDAY      2 

  Sports Meat Draw (Senior Snooker)  

  & Pipe Band 50/50 6:30pm    

  Bingo 7pm  

  Band 8pm: D.M.G. Meat Draw & 50/50 3pm  

 7 8                 RED SHIRT FRIDAY      9      

  Sports Meat Draw (Men’s Snooker)  

  & Pipe Band 50/50 6:30pm    

 55+ Bingo 1:00pm Bingo 7pm  

 Cribbage 7:30pm Band 8pm: Repeat Offenders Meat Draw & 50/50 3pm  

 14 15              RED SHIRT FRIDAY      16        

 Unit Executive Meeting  Sports Meat Draw (Curling)  

  & Pipe Band 50/50 6:30pm    

 55+ Bingo 1:00pm Bingo 7pm  

 Cribbage 7:30pm Band 8pm: Rockets Meat Draw & 50/50 3pm  

 21 22              RED SHIRT FRIDAY      23 

 Sports Meat Draw (Masters Snooker)  General Meeting 
 7:00pm   & Pipe Band 50/50 6:30pm    

 55+ Bingo 1:00pm Bingo 7pm  

  Band 8pm:  Just Us Meat Draw & 50/50 3pm  

 28 29            RED SHIRT FRIDAY      30  

  Sports Meat Draw (Ladies Snooker)  

  & Pipe Band 50/50 6:30pm    

 55+ Bingo 1:00pm Bingo 7pm  

 Cribbage 7:30pm Band 8pm:  Tanis T & Diamondbacks Meat Draw & 50/50 3pm  



 

Congratulations To Wendy Popkes & Suzanne 

Sinclair! Placing 2nd In the Ladies Doubles! Well, 

Done! Next Year Ladies! #1   

Congratulations To Cynthia Collins & Gregory Swift! 

They Placed 1st In the Mixed Doubles!   

And….. Congratulations To All Our Manitoba & 

Manitoba Host Teams! You Should All Be Proud! 

WELL, DONE & GREAT PLAYING! ALL WEEK!   

Also, Congratulations to All The Teams From - 

Ontario, Saskatchewan, Alberta, B.C, & Victoria 

Island! What A Fun Week with You All!   

Hopefully We Will See You Next Year in Calgary!   

There Was Some Stiff Competition for Sure!!   

Here Are Some Pictures of All the Team Winners - 

Enjoy!!  



 

On Saturday, October 12, your Fundraising 
Group, under the direction of Barb Adams, 

held a very successful craft and bake 
sale.  We want to thank all the crafters and 

vendors who attended.  Also, a HUGE 
THANK YOU to all our unit's members, 

including the Over 55 & Retired group, and 
friends who donated to the craft table, the bake 

table, and those who donated their time to set up 
the room Friday evening, parking and unloading 

direction Saturday morning, and manning the 
Unit's tables during the sale.  This ended up 

being a wonderful success.  With the revenue 
from the donations at the door, the craft and 

baking tables, and table rental fees ($2,288.50), 
we were able to raise the Fundraising 

Thermometer to $10,685.76.  
  

The collection of photos here represent just 
a few of the crafters and vendors who 

participated in this fund-raising event.  For 
a full list participants, please visit the Unit's 
website www.anaf283.com.   Their support 

is great appreciated.  



 

Army, Navy & Air Force Veterans in Canada  

 ASSINIBOIA UNIT No. 283 INC. 

 3584 PORTAGE AVENUE 
 WINNIPEG, MB 

 R3K 0Z8 

 204-837-6708/837-4795 

 FAX 204-888-6358 

EVERYONE IS INVITED! 

 
ANAF283 Members, bring your children, grandkids and  

great-grandkids for a fun morning with the Klassy Klowns 
and Daughters of the Nile, and a special appearance by the 

BIG GUY himself ... SANTA CLAUS! 

ANAF283 Stillwell Hall 
Saturday, December 14, 2024 

10:00 am to NOON 
$10/person and $5/children under 10 years 

 
Deadline to register your family -- Saturday, December 7 

Signup sheet is at the Canteen. Please provide all the information 
requested. 



 

As President of our Peacekeeping Chapter, I am 
pleased to say that myself, my Wife, Darlene, Len 
Barnsley and his Wife, MaryLynn had the pleasure of 
attending the GALA Dinner at the RCL in 
Beausejour, on 28 September 2024.  We had the 
pleasure of meeting with Air Vice Marshall (Major 
General), Chris McKenna, Commander 1 Canadian 
Air Division, who was the Keynote Speaker for the 
evening.  The Air Vice Marshall was privileged to fly 
the new Griffon Helicopters with Len Barnsley’s Son 
Michael, on missions…  

 October 2024 has seen our Peacekeepers attend our 
Annual General Meeting on 05 October.  
  
We have a New Vice President, David Serduk…
Secretary will be Co- chaired by Lynda Bartel and 
Marlene Miller…Treasurer will remain with Linda 
Jardine…Sgt at Arms with Robert Pigeau…Ways and 
Means with Len Barnsley…the President’s position 
shall remain the same for an additional year.  
  
We have been busy with getting ready to assist our 
host Unit with the Remembrance Day ceremony…
Len Barnsley and Tom Larkin will be laying a 
Peacekeeping Wreath and carrying a UN Flag.  
  
Linda Jardine, Lynda Bartel and myself, along with 
my two Grand Sons will be setting up seating 
arrangements…with the assistance of the Joint 
Veteran Association…  
  
The Torch Ceremony will be conducted by Charles 
Cameron, having Mr. Armand Lavallee, as Senior 
Veteran to pass the Torch.  
  
The Poppy Blanket will be on display at the 
Convention Centre again this year.  

CAVUNP 
Charles Cameron CD 

                                         

CHASE THE QUEEN  
   

Tickets go on sale from 7pm to 8pm 

              

Accumulating Jackpot: 

Payout is 100% of the Pot plus  

50% of Gross Ticket Sale 

Tickets are $1.00 each     

Draw at 8 pm 

Come on out and try your luck on Tuesdays 

 

LGCA RF-39083 



 

We don’t often write in the newsletter as we 
just come in and play our regular dart league. 
We have Ladies Command Darts coming up 
soon. So, we are wishing our 4 lady’s good 
luck. 
 
We did get 2 new players this year, so that is 2 
new members for our league and the club. 
It is getting colder now but hopefully we 
won’t see any of that white stuff until 
November even later! 
 
We hope everyone had a 
safe and Happy 
Thanksgiving. 
 

Lori and Bert Loch 
 

Kerry Miller 
 

Chuck Black 

DARTS Lori Loch 

October was a busy month for cribbage. We started 
with a milestone birthday as one of our senior crib 
players turned 90. Congratulations to Fern Scanlon 
for reaching the “skunk line” in life! A surprise party 
was held for Fern at Assiniboine Golf Club and 
cribbage players were well-represented. Cake, of 
course, was part of the celebration. There were two 
cakes (see photo) each with his picture: the younger 
days “Rebel Without a Cause” Fern contrasting with 
the current “ancient” Fern.  
  
October is also time to celebrate Thanksgiving. As 
part of this tradition, four lucky crib players won 
$25.00 Food Fare gift certificates to help purchase 
their turkeys. The month ended with our crib night 
falling on Halloween, so we had some treats to go 
along with the “tricks” from our cards. Also, crib 
players were invited to wear a costume, with the best 
costume winning a prize. The winner will be revealed 
in the next newsletter.  
  
We welcome all Anavets members to join us on 
Thursdays for an evening of friendship, fun, and a 

chance to win some money. There are cash prizes for 
the top four winners, “24” hands, “28” hands, and of 
course the “29” pot (which is at $800.00 and 
growing!).  

CRIBBAGE 
Darlene McWilliams & Weldon Hiebert 

Bee Wellness for older adults and people with rehab needs. 
 

Who are we?  We are a "shop"  that offers wellness programs 
tailored to the older adult and for those who have chronic 

conditions who might not be able to go to a standard facility. 
  

What do we offer? We offer various Functional Fitness classes* 
(advance, intermediate and beginner), Tai Chi, Chair and Mat yoga* 

and Massage Therapy. 
 
 
  
 
 

Our Rehab: 
Candace Swick is an older adult rehab practitioner with over 25 years 
of experience. She works with the older adult population as well with 
people who have various chronic conditions looking for "outside the 

box" Functional Rehab. 
• Stroke and Parkinson's Practitioners 
• Pre & Post Hip, Knee and Shoulder rehab 
• Balance, strength, arthritis, MS and many other chronic 

conditions. 
 

For more information or a FREE meet & greet please call us at 

204-832-2077 or by email candaceswick@gmail.com  

If you say “ANAF 2024” you will receive 10% off one 

of the wellness classes that are stared*.   

Two photo cakes at Fern's 90th birthday  

 

mailto:candaceswick@gmail.com


 

November 1 D.M.G. 

November 8 Repeat Offenders 

November 15 Rockets 

November 22 Just Us 

November 29 Tanis T & Diamondbacks 

December 6 Deputy 

December 13 Destiny 

December 20 Rockets 

Hello everyone, 
October went by like a blink of an eye. I hope 
everyone is well and good. We have had a busy start 
to October, and I hope November is just as busy. The 
staff and I would like to thank you for your continued 
support. Look for more drink specials in the coming 
weeks. Here is a little joke to start off November. 

BAR MANAGER 
Bren Nichols 

SPORTS 
Len Cook 

I held a meeting with the Chairpersons of the Sports 

Leagues on Oct. 17th. All leagues are doing well and 

have increased their numbers. Hope all have a great 

season.  

So far this year, two Provincial Sports events have 

been cancelled due to lack of interest. The Ladie’s 

Darts was held at Rockwood Unit on Oct. 19th with 

eight teams taking part. Results are not available at 

this time. Our next Command event will be the 

Regular Darts held at Selkirk Unit on Nov. 23rd. Sign 

up sheets are posted in the Games Room.  

It is good to see the support for the Friday night meat 

draw. Monies raised help support Unit Sports. Please 

continue to support Unit 283.  



 

The Band continued practicing our new tune list and 
preparing for our Remembrance Day performances 
on November 8th at Riverview and on November 
11th at the Unit.  
 
We had our Annual General Meeting on October 3rd 
and elected the following officers  
  
Pipe Major:    Bill MacQuarrie  
Pipe Sergeant:   George Paterson  
Drum Sergeant:   Rick Furney  
Quarter Master:   Aileen Najduch  
Events/ Public Relations:  Colleen Morrison  
Treasurer:    Bill MacQuarrie  
Secretary:    Rob Gillespie  
  
We are looking forward to our Christmas Party and 
more performances in the new year.  

PIPE BAND 
Rob Gillespie 

 

Played every Monday 

in the Games Room at 1:00pm 

Break-Opens 

Sold at our Unit: 

In the main lounge 

Friday :  6pm to 8pm 

Saturday:  3pm to 5pm 
 

Monday, Wednesday,  

& Friday: 

In the Bingo Hall  

7pm to 9pm 
 

Thursday: 

In the Bingo Hall 

1:00pm to 4pm 

LGCA BO-39081 

Send  Your Email to:  

assiniboiaunit283@outlook.com 

Weekly Bingo Games  

 Monday, Wednesday,  

 and Friday: 7:00pm 

 LGCA BI-39080 

    Thursday:  1:00pm 

 LGCA 2028-B1-36592 



 

Call 204-831-8268 



 

Welcome to fall with all the beautiful colors. 

Fall Hours   

Monday: 9:30am-2:00pm / 5:00pm-8:00pm 

Tuesday Closed    

Wednesday: 9:30am-2:00pm / 5:00pm-8:00pm 

Thursday: 9:30am-2:00pm     

Friday: 9:30am-2:00pm / 5:00pm-8:00pm     

Saturday: 8:30am-4:00pm    

Earlier morning hours are available to bookings of 10 or more. 

Catering available every day—luncheons, birthdays, business meetings, celebrations of life, 

weddings etc. just book with our bar manager then call Maryanne at 204-807-4913.  Breakfast 

available daily till 2pm. The full menu is available for takeout and you may call ahead to order. 

204-807-4913.  

 

 Friday dinners 5:30pm to 6:30pm. Cost $15.00.    

 

November 8  

 Chicken Pot Pie - Oven Roast Potatoes - Beans - Dessert 

 

November 22 

 Oven Roast Chicken - Scallop Potatoes with Cheese - Mixed Vegetable - Dessert 

 

There will be dinners on December 6 and the Christmas dinner is December 20. You will need 

to book ahead so that I know how much to make, the menu will be in the December issue.  

 

Pre-orders are always recommended by Thursday. See me at the canteen or call 204-807-4913 
Place your order - get your buzzer and we will call you.  

 

Throw Back Thursday 

November 14, November 28 and December 12 

The canteen will offer throw back prices from the 1970s.  

Catch the posted menu at the Unit or on the website. Special pricing will be: 

Breakfast 9:30am-11:00am 

Lunch and Dinner 11:30am-6:00pm 

Maryanne Jones 
SHORT STACK’S GALLEY 



 

HISTORY 

The Army, Navy and Air Force Veterans in Canada is the oldest Veteran’s Organization in the country. 

Established in Montreal in 1840 by a charter from the then new young Queen Victoria, it was a Canadian 

counterpart to the long-established Army and Navy Veterans in Great Britain which, along with Militia 

Institutes and United Services Institutes, was vigorously supported by the celebrated Duke of Wellington. 

 

The ANAVETS in Canada, as we know it, is a not-for-profit organization with 15,000 members in 67 units across Canada. It 

was created by an Act of Parliament in 1917, which was amended in 1946 to include RCAF Veterans. We have one unit in the 

USA called ANAVICUS (Army, Navy and Air Force Veterans in Canada United States); and one unit in Mexico called 

ANAVETS Mexico Unit #19 (located in Lake Chapala, Jalisco, Mexico). 

 

ANAVETS UNIT 283: “THE FRIENDLY CLUB” 

Our Unit is very active in all sports. We have a large participation, an excellent sports program and many in-house 

tournaments throughout the year. The Friendly Club welcomes all new people to join in the fun and comradeship and also 

look forward to seeing old familiar faces back again. 

 

Assiniboia Unit 283 is one of seven Units under the ANAVETS Manitoba & Northwest Ontario Provincial Command and has 

been a part of the Kirkfield/Westwood, Assiniboia Crestview area since 1946. We are home to the Canadian Veterans in 

Manitoba & Supporters (CVMS) and the Canadian Association of Veterans in United Nations Peacekeeping (CAVUNP). 

 

We aim to provide a safe and welcoming home away from home where members and guests can enjoy camaraderie and 

hopefully make lasting friendships. 

ANAVETS UNIT 283 MEMBERSHIP 

The annual membership is due on the 1st of January. For 2024, the cost is $55 per person. For new member(s), you have to fill 

an application form available at the Bar; you will also need two recommendations from existing members of ANAVETS Unit 

283. Military background is not required to apply for membership.  

OUR UNIT OBJECTIVES 

To serve the Veterans and their families in our community 

Support the Canadian Forces and other Veteran organizations 

Support our local community and businesses 

Participate in local and regional parades and other activities 

Welcome all veterans and our neighbours to The Friendly Club 

Raise funds to assist our community and local events 

Oversee the welfare of our members and Association 

Donate volunteer expertise organizing events for the community 

MEMBERSHIP BENEFITS 

1. Create new friendships and renew old ones. 

2. Open doors to other activities within the unit. 

3. Are eligible to compete in Unit and Command sports 

events.  

4. Attend and vote at Unit General Meetings. 

5. Get great reception as a visitor at other Veteran clubs and 

organizations. 

6. Run for Executive Council (Active and Affiliate Members). 

7. Qualify for long service pins. 

8. Qualify for volunteer awards. 

9. Rent the Club venues at a reduced rate. 

10. No cover charge for Friday/Saturday night dances with 

live bands (may not apply to special events). 



 

HOSPITAL AND CARE FACILITIES   
Donna Hartie 

Golden West 
Mary Pryma 

 
 

Poseidon Place   
Brian Smith 

 
 

Oakview Place 
Bill Muir 

 
 

Home 
Mervin Braun 

 
     

NOTE: If anyone hears of a member who is ill, hospitalized or at home, please let us know.    

Here we are in November, when we should remember 

those who gave their lives so that we can be FREE. 

Don’t forget the ones who are still fighting and bring 

peace and the many who suffer when and if they 

home and families who support them.  

I have been asked to put pictures of those we want to 

Remember on Military Memorial Wall. A Relative, a 

friend bring me a picture and something about them 

and let us Remember.  

Service Officer chair is looking for individuals to 

assist with this chair. We require individuals to work 

on Memorial Books and keep up dated. As well as 

individuals interested in helping with Services. If you 

are interested, please feel free to have a talk with me.  

We are always looking for men and women to assist 

with the Colour party and attend the many events that 

we participate in. You can have a talk with Mike 

Ottenbreit if interested and myself for the other 

events.  

Homeless Program - Veterans Affairs Canada (VAC) 

–- www.veterns.gc.ca/homeless - if you or someone 

you know is homeless or at risk of becoming 

homeless and have served in the Canadian Armed 

Forces or the Royal Canadian Mounted Police, visit 

the web address listed or call 1-866-522-2122 for 

assistance.  

SERVICE OFFICER 
Donna Hartie 



They shall grow not old, as we that are left grow old, Age shall not weary 
them, nor the years condemn, At the going down of the sun, and in the morning 

WE WILL REMEMBER THEM 

 

 

 

Astrid Zimmer 
Associate 

D.O.D.: September 29, 2024 

 

Jim Thomson 
Affiliate 

D.O.D.: October 3, 2024 

 

Barb Gural 
Affiliate 

D.O.D.: October 25, 2024 

 

Gordon Criggar 
Active - Life 

Unit Honourary President 2014 - 2024 

D.O.D.: October 29, 2024 

 
 

 



 

Your Supplier of Meat for Unit 283 

Friday & Saturday Meat Draws 

We would like to serve YOU 

S i l v e r  H e i g h t s  

 
 

 

2285 Portage Avenue, Winnipeg, Manitoba R3J 0L9 

— WE DELIVER — 

Meat Department 

(204) 885-2387 

Grocery Department 

 Ph: (204) 885-2381 

Fax: (204) 831-9787 

Silver Heights’ Foodfare has been part of our team to offer quality meats to our Unit 

Meat Draw events for many years. We hope you will drop by their store and           

patronize this community serving store. 


